
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report 

It has been another busy week of sports at Westfield with 16 pupils from Years 3 and 4 taking part in 

the annual school games tennis competition. This event was supported by two secondary schools whose 

sports leaders ran some skills and drills sessions as a warmup. 
 

We played in teams of 4, with each team having 3 or 4 matches before lunch. The event was really relaxed 

with our pupils running onto court and thoroughly enjoying this new experience. As the day progressed, 

they all improved their skills and after lunch we had one team playing for bronze position and one team in 

the final out of 15 teams. We came home with silver medals for one team who lost by just 1 point in the 

final to Elsea Park and bronze for another. One team finished in 10th place and another in 13th place. 
 

To see all our teams grow in confidence throughout the day and just enjoy themselves was priceless. As 

this was the first time they had all played in proper tennis matches, we couldn’t be prouder of them all. 
 

Year 6 also took part in their final primary school sports day. It was a great event which made me proud; 

I have loved seeing their sporting journey through KS2. The teamwork and overall participation were 

phenomenal. Well done to all and a big thank you to my Year 5 helpers and the staff who stepped into help. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Jackson Sophie  Stephanie  Archie 

Year 1 Amarachi Patrick Arthur 

Year 2 Olivia  Noah  All of 2BC for demonstrating the Westy Way in Skegness 

Year 3 Oliver  Daniel  Rafi 

Year 4       Connie  Sofia  Craig   Rosie    

Year 5 Carter  Henry  Olivia-Rose  Daisy  

Year 6 Alfie  Matthew All of Year 6 for their amazing production performance 
 

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

Elliot Lister has achieved a Merit in his Debut drum exam.  
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 16th June.   

  Gold Trophy  Miss Sawyer’s Class (100%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Dickons’ Class (98%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Bull’s Class (100%) 

Mrs Woodcock’s Class and Miss Hibbins’ Class (99.33%) 
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REMINDER - School Organisation 2025-26  

As previously advertised, transition evenings will take place for parents as follows. A letter will be sent 

to parents on 7th July 2025 advising who your child’s teacher will be next year and teachers will be available 

at these events, so you are able to meet them: 
 

 Tuesday 8th July – 5:00pm–5:45pm 

 For parents of children moving from Reception to Year 1 
 

 Tuesday 8th July – 5:45pm–6:30pm 

 For parents of children moving from Year 3 to Year 4 
 

 Wednesday 9th July – 5:00pm-5:45pm 

 For parents of children moving from Year 1 to Year 2 
 

 Wednesday 9th July – 5:45pm-6:30pm 

 For parents of children moving from Year 5 to Year 6 
 

 Thursday 10th July – 5:00pm–5:45pm 

 For parents of children moving from Year 2 to Year 3  
 

 Thursday 10th July – 6:00pm-6:45pm 

 For parents of children moving from Year 4 to Year 5 
 

End of year school reports will be e-mailed to parents on Monday 14th July.  If you would like to discuss 

your child’s report with the class teacher, please e-mail the year group e-mail address or arrange a time 

with the teacher on the door.  
 

Year 6 Presentation – Monday 21st July 2025 

A courtesy reminder, as per the calendar of events, that our Year 6 presentation evening will take place 

on Monday 21st July at 6:00pm.  This event to celebrate the children’s time at Bourne Westfield.  

Attendance at this event is for parents only and is strictly limited to 2 seats per family.   
 

Year 6 Production – Edith’s War Time Scrapbook 

A huge thanks to all the parents, carers and family members who came to watch the children in the Year 

6 production on Monday and Tuesday evening this week.  I think you will agree with me that the children 

put on a show to behold – they were amazing! 
 

SEND Coffee Morning 

We have the Lincolnshire Parent Carer Forum with us on Wednesday 2nd July from 9am to 10am for our 

final SEND Coffee Morning of this academic year.  Their main remit is to support parents and to collect, 

collate and represent the views of parent carers from a variety of sources.  All parents are welcome to 

attend. The information is used as evidence to feedback to service providers with a view to improve the 

quality, range and accessibility of services: 

• Work with Lincolnshire County Council (LCC) and Health to represent parents' views and 

experiences. 

• Provide a supportive "critical friend" relationship with LCC and Health. 

• Publish a “State of SEND” survey every two years and feedback the findings to provide evidence 

of what is working and what needs to be improved. 

• Help ensure policy, practice and documentation are parent friendly 

• Work with the DFE and National Network of Parent Carer Forums. 

• LPCF are the Parents voice. 

 

 

 

 



Sports Days 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our sports days in the last two weeks.  It has been lovely that 

the sunny weather has allowed all events to take place this year, as planned, with no postponements!  Well 

done to all the children who have shown great resilience and determination in these events – always 

following our Westy Way! 
 

Clubs 

A reminder that next week is the final week for all school run clubs.  Please ensure children are collected 

at the normal dismissal time from week commencing 7th July – thank you. 
 

School Lunches 

Our final ‘Theme Day Lunch’ for the year will be a Picnic Party taking place on the last day of term, Tuesday 

22nd July. The children will be able to have a ham roll, slice of cheese & tomato pizza, sausage roll, 

vegetable sticks & a shortbread biscuit.  A cheese roll, slice of cheese & tomato pizza, vegetable pastry 

roll, vegetable sticks & a shortbread biscuit will be the vegetarian option. The only other option available 

on this day will be a pasta pot.   Tuesday 8th July is the deadline for ordering this lunch and lunches for 

Monday 21st July.  The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 
 

A courtesy reminder for Year 6 parents: Please remember not to order a lunch week commencing 14th 

July if your child is going to PGL Caythorpe. 
 

Arts Week Request 

We will be doing a whole school project during Arts Week to create embellishments for a community dress 

inspired by Charles Worth, whose bicentenary is in October.  We will be using fabric torn into strips of 

around 20cm x 2cm.  If you would like to help us prepare these resources, your child’s class teacher will 

have pieces of material for your child to bring home this Friday!  We would be enormously grateful for 

any help on this between now and the 7th July. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU! We are delighted to share the fabulous news that we raised over £2300 

from last Fridays after school Summer Fun event plus the Barrow of Booze Raffle! Well done everyone 

for the part you played in helping us achieve that fantastic figure, whether that was making a donation, 

attending or helping. We couldn't raise the money we do without everyone's help - we are looking forward 

to planning some spending on lovely resources for the children to enjoy. We are always very happy to 

receive suggestions or requests for funding from parents, supporters or school staff. 
 

We are grateful to all our helpers - the school staff, especially the site team, who worked so hard on set-

up and breakdown; the school council; the FOW Committee with their families & friends. Please see the 

Parentmail sent earlier today for the very long list of ‘thank yous’ including all the local businesses who 

supported us with bottle prizes. 
 

An extra special thanks and well done is due to Jo Challinor and Becky Daines who took the lead on 

organising this event again this year - didn't they do a cracking job!  
 

Pre-loved Uniform Shop – we will have uniform on sale at the new Reception starter Stay & Play sessions 

next week. If you know anyone with children joining in September, please tell them about our uniform shop 

and the Swap Shack. We have masses of stock so let’s aim to get loads of it out of storage boxes and 

being worn! 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Barrett who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne
http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/


 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 
EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 
 

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  
Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

https://edanlincs.org.uk/
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.place2be.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.familylives.org.uk/

